Frequently Asked Questions
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What is happening to the CCACs?


The current CCACs are being aligned with the boundaries of the new Local Health Integration Networks (LHINs) that were established earlier this year. There are currently 42 CCACs. The current 42 CCACs will be reorganized into 14 new agencies that will cover the same territory as the Local Health Integration Networks.


How is this happening?


Under the Community Care Access Centre Corporations Act, the Minister of Health has the authority to order CCACs to amalgamate or dissolve. The minister also has the authority to make orders related to the transfer of employees and assets as well as certain other orders relating to the transfer. Read the legislation here. 


When will this be happening?

We have been told that the target date for the completion of the transfer is January 1, 2007.

What will happen to my job after the transfer to the new CCAC?

CUPE will be doing everything possible to make sure that our members' jobs are fully protected during and after the transfer to the new employer.


What legal rights do we have during the transfer?


The Public Sector Labour Relations Transition Act will apply to the transfer. Under the Act, the Collective Agreement that applied to you before the transfer will continue to apply to you after the transfer. This means that your wages, benefits and other terms and conditions of employment are protected through the transfer.


What happens if our Collective Agreement has expired?


If the collective agreement is expired, your last collective agreement will continue to apply to you after the transfer.


What if there is more than 1 collective agreement? 


Where there is more than 1 collective agreement that applies to employees of the new agency, each of the employees will continue to be covered under the collective agreement they were covered under before the transfer until a new agreement is negotiated. That means until a new agreement is negotiated, different agreements may apply to different people. Employees who were non-union before the transfer will have their terms and conditions of employment frozen until the new agreement is negotiated. This arrangement is called a composite collective agreement.


What if there is more than 1 union representing the employees?


If there is more than 1 union representing the same type of employees with the new agency, a representation vote may be held. The Ministry of Labour would hold a vote and employees would be asked to choose which union they want to represent them after the vote.


What happens after the vote?


Once the union has been selected, a new collective agreement will be negotiated. Until a new collective agreement is negotiated, your previous agreement (the composite agreement) will continue to apply. The composite agreement can stay in effect for up to a year from the date that the bargaining agent, or union, was selected.


What will happen to my service and seniority?


Your service and seniority are protected. Under the legislation, the past service and seniority of all employees of the new bargaining unit must be recognized. If there were different ways of calculating the seniority, seniority is calculated using a common calculation formula.

